DRAFT
HIV PREVENTION PLANNING COUNCIL (HPPC)

Points of Integration between Prevention and Care

Action Minutes from Meeting:

October 5, 2009

3:00-5:00 PM

Members Present:  Noah Briones, Esther Lucero, Catherine Newell, Ken Pearce, Joe Ramirez-Forcier , Gwen Smith, Laura Thomas
Staff:  Vincent Fuqua (HPS), Michael Paquette (HPS)
Guests:  Randy Allgaier (HSPC), Megan Dunchak (Social Work Graduate Student)
Absent:  Ed Chitty
1. Welcome, Introductions, Announcements and Changes


· The meeting was opened by Catherine Newell at 3:00 pm.
· Members introduced themselves.
· Randy Allgaier made an announcement about the upcoming Town Hall Meeting on the National HIV/AIDS Strategy.   On Friday, October 16, 2009, the White House will host a National HIV/AIDS Community Discussion here in San Francisco. The meeting will offer the public a chance to provide input as the White House works to fulfill the President’s pledge to develop a National HIV/AIDS Strategy (NHAS).  The meeting will be from 6PM - 8 PM at Mission Bay Conference Center at UCSF, 1675 Owens Street.  The Mission Bay website provides information on how to get to the site through public transportation and what parking is available, http://www.ahl-missionbay.com/.  Translation services will also be available in Spanish as well as several API languages.   Information on the NHAS can be found on www.whitehouse.gov/administration/eop/onap/.  A similar meeting will take place in Oakland on November 1.  A worksheet has been developed to help frame public comments since the public will have a short time to speak.  This can be found on the Community HIV/AIDS Mobilization Project (CHAMP) website at http://www.champnetwork.org/
· Noah Briones announced that he’s currently doing an internship at an organization called “Hospice by the Bay”.  He will be providing bereavement services for those have lost loved ones due to HIV/AIDS.  This will be an eight week closed group starting on October 15 from 6:30-8:00 pm and is on a sliding scale fee schedule.
2. Public Comment

· There was no public comment.
3. Approval of minutes from 9/14/09 (vote)
· There was a motion by Esther Lucero and a second by Gwen Smith to approve the 9/14/09 minutes.  The 9/14/09 minutes were approved by the following roll call vote:
	Member
	Approval 9/14/09 minutes

	Noah Briones
	Yes

	Ed Chitty
	------

	Esther Lucero 
	Yes

	Catherine Newell
	Yes

	Ken Pearce
	Yes

	Joe Ramirez-Forcier
	Yes

	Gwen Smith
	Yes

	Laura Thomas
	------

	*SFDPH Staff
	Yes


4. Committee Business 
· Report from HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)

The HPPC update was distributed in a written form titled HPPC Steering Committee Update.  These are the main highlights of the meeting and activities of the HPPC:
9/24/2009 HPPC Steering Committee Update

Process Evaluation: Overall this was a good meeting. A few issues were pointed out that Co-chairs will be more attentive to, such as calling for public comment before voting. Co-chairs appreciate the feedback from the evaluations and the 3x5 cards. The Co-chairs and the HPPC planning staff review the comments and provide follow-up, so we encourage everyone to continue to use both of these mechanisms to raise any questions or concerns.

City, State, Federal Updates: Israel & Tracey gave the Federal, State, and City Updates.   

Israel distributed a handout, “Tips to Form Effective Community Testimony To Shape a Results-Oriented National HIV/AIDS Strategy.”  He explained that the handout is to help prepare community members for effective public testimony for the upcoming national HIV/AIDS Strategy (NHAS) town hall meeting scheduled tentatively for Friday October 16th.  He added that the search for a location that can accommodate such a large group is still in progress.  He is on the work group which is organizing the Town Hall, so he will keep everyone informed as any decisions are made.

Israel announced that UCHAPS is hiring a full-time person in Washington, DC to take on responsibilities which were being covered by Co-chairs.  This individual may be in San 

Francisco for the USCA conference and UCHAPS meeting.

Tracey gave an update on the State budget cuts.  She announced that we are still waiting to see if The City will be able to “Backfill” the State Cuts. She explained that there has been a thorough analysis by the City Controller’s office, and we are waiting for the release of the next steps plan.

Attendance: The Attendance Update will be sent to all members at the end of the month. 

Draft Scope of Work for 2010: The Steering committee reviewed a draft Scope of Work (SOW) for 2010. Steering will vote on this item at the October meeting.   The draft SOW will be sent to the full Council for feedback. Steering will vote to approve at the October 22 meeting, and present to Council for vote in November. Please provide any feedback to Eileen prior to the October Steering.

HPPC Agenda:  The agenda for the October 8th meeting was approved.  The group briefly discussed the November Council agenda. Members felt that Kathleen should have at least 45 minutes to present the “End of year” presentation. Co-chairs will discuss this further at their next meeting.  
These are the main highlights of the meeting.  If you would like more detailed information, please review the Steering minutes or contact the staff person on your committee.  All committee minutes and agendas are available on the website within 10 business days of the meeting.  HIV Prevention Website: http://www.sfhiv.org.

·  Report back from HIV Health Services Planning Council (HSPC)

Laura Thomas, Catherine Newell and Randy Allgaier gave some updates from the HSPC.  There has been no Care Council meetings since August (the September meeting was cancelled and there are two meetings in October).  At the recent HIV Summit, there was a discussion of the impacts of budget cuts in both prevention and care.  There’s still a lot of uncertainty with different scenarios and possibilities on the table.  There may be some backfilling with rollover dollars and Ryan White funds have been extended through October of this year.  Funding is uncertain for the AIDS Drug Assistance Program (ADAP) for next year and perhaps even this year.
· Process Evaluation
The 9/14/09 process evaluation was reviewed by Catherine Newell and Esther Lucero.  Five surveys were returned and all comments were positive.  Several people appreciated the short, efficient and focused work of the group.  No recommendations were given for next time.
· There was no public comment on this agenda item
5. Continue planning the 10/8/09 joint meeting (Action item/vote)
· The members reviewed the HPPC presentation as well as the Hepatitis C presentation.  No additional comments or suggestions were made.  The small group questions were discussed and someone suggested that we come up with one additional question.  The additional question will be: “What do we not know that we need to know regarding HCV?”
· The members also discussed logistics for the 10/8 joint meeting including the following:  The joint part of the meeting will be from 4:30-6:00.  There will be a short presentation on each Council where they will give an overview of their vision.  Then Dr. Bradley Hare and Emalie Huriaux will facilitate a presentation on Hepatitis C – implications for both HIV prevention and care.  After this, there will be a small group activity where members from both councils will answer a few questions and report back to the larger group.  Finally, next steps will be discussed and recommendations will be forwarded to The Mayor’s Task Force on Hepatitis C and the POI committee. 
· The facilitators and note takers for the eight small groups will be divided up among HSPC and HPPC.
· Invitations to the October 8th meeting have been sent out to community members and members of the Mayor’s Task Force on Hepatitis C.
6. Discuss and prioritize parking lot (Action item/vote)
· November:  Debrief 10/8 joint meeting and determine follow up on HCV and best practices.  Bill Blum from Health Services would like to facilitate a discussion on objectives for PWP in Center of Excellence (COE) settings.
· December:  Develop 2010 work plan including a revisit of the Community Viral Load (CVL) issue.
7.  Next Steps, Evaluation and Closing
· Members filled out their process evaluations.  The meeting adjourned at 4:05 pm.

· Our next committee meeting is on Monday, November 2nd from 3:00-5:00 PM.
The minutes were prepared by Michael Paquette and Vincent Fuqua.
Reviewed by Esther Lucero and Catherine Newell.
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